From: dhklaus@reagan.com

To: SJUD Exhibits
Subject: LC 38
Date: Wednesday, January 15, 2020 6:30:29 AM

I'm writing today to voice my concerns over the proposed gun lock bill known as Legislative Concept 38.
As written, the bill has no provision to verify compliance, and places undue liability and burden of proof
upon law abiding gun owners. For instance, if someone breaks into my locked vehicle and cuts the cable
of my gun lock box and accesses my firearm, how can | prove | was in compliance? Or if | transfer a
firearm, how can | prove there was a trigger or cable lock on it? Moreover, how can date of transfer be
established?

What happened at the Clackamas Town Center was a horrible and unnecessary tragedy. However, the
legislation as written is frought with liability traps for gun owners, and is largely unenforceable due to the
lack of the state's ability to prove non-compliance. | believe in responsible gun ownership but this is
simply a bridge too far.
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